
Minutes of the Annual Meetings  
of All Saints' Chilton 

Held at All Saints’ Chilton 

17 March 2019 

Attendees  

Yvonne Sanderson Stuart Gibson 
Jeremy Sanderson Pam Rolls 
Rosanna Martin John Berry 
Jude Burbage Liz Morris 
Jeremy Burbage Judy Goodall 
David Kerr Gordon Cowan 
Pat Moseley Andy Wells 
Judith Russell Carol Pigott 
John Pigott Phil Corbishley 
Andrey Slater (secretary) 
Andrew Hayes Jonathan Mobey 
Dina Tisdall (chair) 
  

Apologies  

Rosemary Rolls  
Hazel Benton  
Alex Reich  

 

Annual Parochial Meeting  
(APM) at 10.20am 

1. Minutes of previous meeting 

 Unanimously approved 

2. Election of two 
churchwardens for one year 

 Yvonne Sanderson and Alex Reich 

 1 abstention, everyone else 
approved 

Annual Parochial Church 
Meeting (APCM) at 10.30am 

1. Elections/appointments 

(i) Deanery Synod representatives 

 No candidates 

(ii) PCC members 

 5 vacancies, each for 3 years 

 Chris Pollard (Andy Wells 
proposed, Steve Hale seconded) 

 No other candidates 

 All in favour, no abstentions 

 Thanks to Liz Morris, stepping 
down this year, for her years of 
service on the PCC 

(iii) Sidespeople 

 The list was displayed 

 All in favour, no abstentions 

(iv) Independent Examiner 

 Jane Moreton (Yvonne Sanderson 
proposed, John Piggot seconded) 

 All in favour, no abstentions 

2. Prayer of thanks & 
commissioning 

3. Receiving the Reports 

(i) Minutes of last meeting 

 Approved unanimously 
 
 

(ii) Electoral Roll 

 Presented by Carol Pigott, 
Electoral Roll Officer 

 70 on roll, last year 81 (4 names 
added, 15 removed; 11 residents 
didn't renew) 

 Used to formulate the Parish 
Share; attendance measured for 
the two middle attendance 
Sundays in October 

 It was suggested that maintaining 
high numbers on the electoral roll 
could be useful to prevent our 
parish being added to another 
benefice 

(iii) Annual Report 

 Formally tabled and received 

(iv) Financial Report 

 We were £5000 short last year. 
With 50 members, and 52 weeks a 
year, if people contribute £2 more 
a week then it would be OK 

 Encouragement to use the Parish 
Giving Scheme 

 Thanks offered to Stuart Gibson 

(v) Fabric report 

 No comments 

 Thanks offered to Andrew Hayes 

(vi) Deanery Synod Report 

 No comment 
 
 

4. & 5. Discussion & Rector’s 
Report 

 Children and Families’ Work 

 Pebbles Family Service 

 1/2 way through Melanie and 
Sarah's 3 year contract 

 3 Fledgelings groups a week 

 Holiday Club 

 Generation Gold continues to 
grow 

 Around North Drive - lots of 
houses soon to be build 

 Increase in secondary aged 
children 

6. Any Other Business 

 Encouragement to help with 
Wednesday afternoon Fledgelings 

 Formal vote of thanks proposed by 
Jeremy Sanderson: Andrew Hayes 
and Stuart Gibson for their work 
with Fabric and Finance 

 Formal vote of thanks proposed by 
Rosanna Martin: Pam Rolls, Jan 
Radford and Jonathan Mobey 

 Formal vote of thanks proposed by 
Audrey Slater: Pam for her work 
with Y-Club 

 CAP Money Courses and 
supporting the CAP Centre 

 Walking group 

7. Closing Prayer 

The meeting closed with prayer at 
11.15am. 

Signed: 

Date: 


